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LD 915:  An Act to Modernize Deed Duplication from Microfilm to a Digital 
Image 
 

Senator Baldacci, Representative Salisbury, and members of the Joint Standing 
Committee on State and Local Government, 

My name is Nancy Hammond, Register of Deeds for York County, and I am 
submitting testimony on behalf of the Maine Registers of Deeds Association 
(MRODA) neither for nor against the Act to Modernize Deed Duplication from 
Microfilm to a Digital Image. 
 
The MRODA finds that LD 915 does not address the file format or DPI, that the 
records need to be stored in, with the exception of plans or address any backup 
requirements.  We are concerned that there are no defined standards or procedures 
surrounding the efforts that would provide clear guidance for the Registries to 
adhere to for consistent storage of the vital records in our care. 
 
For these reasons, MROD is neither for nor against LD 915. 
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